Operations Committee Minutes

May 12, 2014
Mankato Workforce Center

Mankato, MN

Those present:  Heather Gleason, Diane Halvorson, Nancy Haag and Connie Hines
Continuous Improvement Team

Heather Gleason reported that the Continuous Improvement Team updated the customer comment cards.  Prior to distributing the comment cards, each WorkForce Center will be provided a comment box and brochure holder for each computer station in the resource room and each staff desk.    

Apprenticeships in Skilled Trades
Heather Gleason distributed a draft copy of an informational sheet with a brief description and contact information for each of the apprenticeship opportunities in the trades. It will be distributed to staff when completed.    
MVAC Update
MVAC continues to recruit youth and senior participants in all counties.

Job Service Update
David Miller is a new staff hired to work with Unemployment Insurance.  The Fairmont WorkForce Center is planning a multi-employer job fair next month. 
Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program (SNAP)

There was discussion about the status of funding for the SNAP program but no update was available.   

WorkForce Council Meeting

Diane Halvorson reported that Dr. Annette Parker from South Central College and Tom Norman from MN DEED will be attending.  

Local Unified Plan

Diane Halvorson distributed and reviewed the Local Unified Plan.  The plan includes identification of industry needs, key industries, demand occupations and service delivery strategies. 

The service delivery strategies include utilizing the demand occupation list for career counseling, labor market research prior to training, the WorkForce Council goal of 75% placed in demand occupations, the National Career Readiness Credentialing to identify workers with basic skills needed for employment including computer skills, specialized services for older workers and offenders, Business Service Specialists focus on key industries, Tour of Manufacturing event to create awareness of careers in the industry and other regional initiatives.  Enhancements were made to FastTRAC Adult Career Pathway opportunities in healthcare and manufacturing to include job shadow experience and additional credential in First Aid and CPR.  There are three initiatives specific to youth populations including services to teen parents on the MFIP program, youth from communities of color, foster care youth and youth with disabilities.

The plan also includes a description of workforce investment needs of business, job seekers, workers and local education.  
CAP

Diane Halvorson distributed the Cost Allocation Plan for all three WorkForce Centers.  Some minor changes were made and the plans will be distributed for signatures.  

Southern Minnesota Professional Network Training
Diane Halvorson reported that the next Southern Minnesota Professional Network Training Day is scheduled for Tuesday, October 7th. 
Meeting adjourned. 

